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This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

During the nearly  years I have lived in  I have seen house numbers
increase without comparable increase in the services which support the area.  The
additional housing has already placed more pressure on the existing inadequate education,
health care facilities and utility service provision.  However, that growth is insignificant
compared to the proposed NE Thatcham development which clearly has not been
sufficiently thought through and is totally unsound.

I strongly oppose the NE Thatcham development on the following grounds:

1. Traffic: 

In the years that I have lived on  the traffic volumes have increased
significantly.  It travels at speed, too often ignoring the speed limit, along a stretch of road
where there is no pavement or street lighting, making it unsafe for pedestrians and cyclists.
This development will greatly increase the volume of traffic including along Harts Hill
Road, which is a particularly unsafe and windy stretch of road where there are already
frequent accidents.  Increased traffic volumes will pose yet further threat to the safety of
pedestrians, cyclists and motorists.  I understand that there has been no modelling for the
proposed junction on Harts Hill Road presumably because any such junction would be
inherently dangerous.  It is not necessary to perform a traffic assessment to work that out.

It is quite strange to see a proposed car park on Harts Hill.  I really don't understand why
one would be needed and this will simply be another venue for the sort of anti social
behaviour that already goes on in the car parks on Bucklebury Common.

The Council’s assessment that the development will reduce accidents and improve safety
as well as increase opportunities for walking, cycling and public transport (which is pretty
much non existent in Upper Bucklebury) is totally ludicrous and without any basis or
evidence to support it.  In fact quite the opposite is likely to be true given the current
problems with traffic volumes, which would be dramatically worsened by the proposed
development. 

2. Healthcare:

The NHS is in crisis and unable to provide adequate primary care to those already living in
the area.  The development has no Health Impact Assessment and there is no coherent plan
as to how and where the health care needs of those living on the proposed development or
in the surrounding areas will have their primary care needs met.  In turn there will be
increased pressures on hospital services which are similarly unable to cope.  There is no
realistic prospect of a new GP practice being established and no financially viable prospect
of one of the existing GP practices setting up a branch surgery.  Dental practices will be






